Staff Meeting Minutes
January 6, 2007

Welcome and Introductions


--Linda welcomed everyone and announced the 2007 theme:  



Kamp Dovetail Raceway


--Introduction of new group leaders and assistants in attendance


--If a group leader nominated someone for promotion who did not receive



a letter, tell Linda A.S.A.P. so she can contact that person.

Paperwork


--Due to a broken copier, paperwork will be distributed at next volunteer meeting.


--Cowboy stressed that all staff and volunteers over 18 should be able to complete



paperwork at the first meeting they attend.


--Insurance is requiring new, recent pictures of everyone.  If you cannot bring a 



picture, there will be a Polaroid camera available at meetings to take your



photo.  You will be charged for the cost of the photo.  Cost TBA (will be 



based on what we have to pay for the film).  You MAY NOT use last


year's picture.


--There is a reduction in the amount of paperwork you must fill out this year.



No excuses for not having it in early.  We need it soon for insurance



purposes.

--Group leaders need to remind their volunteers to turn in the paperwork.

Responsibilities


--A staff training will be scheduled to teach new (and old) group leaders and 



assistants exactly what their responsibilities are at Kamp.  


--Everyone will receive a written copy of job responsibilities.

--Group leaders need to make sure the volunteers know about their Kampers.

Meeting Information:


Planning Meetings



--Linda needs local group leaders to sign up to help plan, organize, and 





conduct regular volunteer training meetings.   


Meeting Minutes



--At EVERY meeting (staff, volunteer, kitchen, etc) someone will take 



minutes that will be posted on the Kamp Dovetail web site.



--E-mail minutes in a Word document to ...




Cowboy at onebademt@hotmail.com




and to Jon at webmaster@kampdovetail.com


Meeting Attendance



--Volunteers are only required to attend four (4) meetings this year.



--New volunteers will be moved from regular meetings for an Orientation 



with Julie and Jill.  


--Staff members need to be role models for volunteers and listen quietly 



during 
meetings.  


--You should have at least one group leader representing your group at




every staff meeting (for information and input) and at every




volunteer meeting (for recruiting).


Changes in Meetings



--There will only be two meetings per month (one Saturday and one 




Monday) for Jan. through May



--New meetings times:  




Saturdays 9:30 - 11:00 a.m.



Mondays 6:30 - 8:00 p.m.



--There will be several work meetings in June for bagging shirts, planning,




preparing decorations, etc.



--Meetings will now be shorter and more interesting as the new volunteers




will be attending Orientation.  Old volunteers will receive 




advanced training, discuss fundraisers, etc.



--Only new volunteers will receive a training manual.  Old volunteers may 




purchase them for $5.

Group Meetings and Trainings


--Bellbrook Leo Club will have trainings in Bellbrook.  Linda also suggested 



that staff members at distant schools and universities who are recruiting 



hold remote training meetings.


--If you are a staff member recruiting new members who live far away, you may 



train those members yourself, but you must do the following:




1.  Have your recruit(s) attend a regular volunteer meeting for 




     Orientation and Interview.



2.  Get individual permission from Linda to conduct your own 




      training meetings.  




3.  Obtain training materials.  Linda can mail it to you.



4.  Keep track of attendance and take minutes of all training 





meetings; submit them to Linda.




5.  Agree to be accountable for the quality of training each of your





recruits receives.




6.  Have the recruit(s) attend a volunteer meeting closer to Kamp





to meet with rest of group.

   
--Leaders may call meetings for their own groups, but minutes must be kept



and submitted to Linda. 

Costs


--Kamp was over budget last year, so we need to cut costs where possible this



year.


--Registration fee for Kampers is $20 this year.  (It had been at $15 for 10 years.)

Upcoming Fundraisers


Charity Ball



--February 10th



--Linda needs volunteers to help.  Contact her in advance.



--Cost:  $100 per couple.  



--Need people to sell tickets!



--Any staff member who sells 3 tickets ($300 worth) receives a free ticket.



--See Linda for fliers.


Charity Auction



--March 3rd at Highland County Fairgrounds



--Need help on March 2nd and 3rd for set-up, sorting, and food.



--Ask people for donations of items to sell.  Bring items to fairgrounds on 




March 2nd.


Lunch with the Easter Bunny



--March 31 at Southern State central campus



--Need volunteers March 30 in afternoon and March 31 in morning.

Ask for Scholarships



--Kamper scholarships (Send a Kid to Kamp) are $20.



--If all 70 staff members gets one scholarship, that's $1400, which



   
is more than we have made from selling items.


Cookbook



--We are putting together a Kamp Dovetail cookbook to sell.



--We need your recipes!


Commitment



--Volunteers should commit to help with fundraisers and then show up.


Miscellaneous



--We will not sell candles or candy bars this year.



--We need people to brainstorm ideas, help with events, and to organize 



new fundraisers.  Bring new ideas to Linda.

Goals


--To have enough volunteers for your group BEFORE the week of Kamp.



This means to need to recruit, recruit, recruit and recruit early.



Group leaders need to show up to volunteer meetings to recruit from




the new attendees.



It is better to have more volunteers than kampers than to not have




have enough volunteers.

Registration


--April 2 - 6


--We need staff members to work that week


--VIT's



--Notify Linda right away (definitely BEFORE registration) of anyone




you have promoted to VIT.  Linda does not want those kinds of




surprises during registration when a parent calls.



--Please consider who would make a good VIT.  Linda shared stories at




the meeting from Kampers about how important Kamp is to them




and what being promoted meant to them.



--VIT's like to come to work days and fundraisers and to help prepare for




Kamp.  Be sure to notify them and include them.


Theme:  Kamp Dovetail Raceway


--Group leaders need to pick a driver/car number for a group name


--See Kathy Sparks for a list of drivers then let Rhonda know which car



and driver you choose.


--Note:  Ricky Bobby CANNOT be used.


--Day Kamp is using "Kars"  ("Cars":  Lightning McQueen, Tow Mater, etc.)


--Drivers/Cars spoken for:



#9  Kasey Kahne; Dodge Dealers/UAW/Chrysler Financial


#66 Jeff Greene; Best Buy


#97 Name?


#77 Name?


#8 Dale Earnhardt, Jr.; Budweiser


#20 Tony Stewart; Home Depot


#55 Name?


#38 Dave Glillilan; M&M's



Cheerios  (Driver and #?)


Danica Patrick (# and sponsor?)

--You should contact the sponsors of your car well in advance to ask for



whatever they can give you (signs, products, money, shirts, decorations



or even a car to put on display at Kamp).  See Rhonda or Kathy if you 


want a sample letter to send to your sponsor(s).


--Be thinking about ideas for activities for our theme


(i.e. sack races, stick ponies, wheelchair races, etc.)


--Lowe's is donating car craft kits that the kids can make and race.  We will have



a group race-off then a Kamp race-off for the fastest car.



(Ken and Shayley have contacts with the Boy Scouts to get Pinewood



Derby racetracks for us to use.)


--Decorations:  we need checkered flags, cones, anything related to Nascar and



racing.

CD of pictures


--Linda gave every staff member a CD of all of the photos from Kamp Dovetail



2006:  Once Upon a Time at Kamp Dovetail


--If you were not at the meeting, you need to ask Linda for your copy.

Change of Name or Address


--E-mail Cowboy with your new address, new married name, etc. at



onebademt@hotmail.com

Improvements at Kamp


Money for Building



--We are getting a grant from the state to build our new pavilion,


    handicapped showers/restrooms, and a fishing pier.


--The pavilion should be ready for 2007.

Wiring in Barn



--Mike M. and Rick found donations for supplies and re-wired the 




red barn so we can have enough electricity to run the coolers,




washers, etc.


The Dream



--Eventually to have a new multi-purpose building and have weekend 




retreats and other events.

Kamp Appropriate Vocabulary


--"Wowza" has been deemed appropriate for Kamp use.

Next Staff Meeting


--March 10 after volunteer meeting

